
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 31 AUGUST 2006


COS.89/06
CORPORATE EQUALITY PLAN

The Policy and Performance Officer (Ms Williams) presented report PPP.40/06 setting out the Corporate Equality Plan.  The Plan comprised those tasks the City Council needs to complete to achieve Level 2 of the Equality Standard for Local Government and its statutory duties in relation to Equality and Diversity.  The Plan replaces the Equality and Diversity Project Plan presented to the Committee in February 2006.  

Ms Williams then explained why a Corporate Equality Plan was necessary and provided an update on the tasks in the Equality and Diversity Project Plan  that had been completed, commenting that there had been some slippage with some of the tasks.  Part of this had been due to the fact that this year there was no budget identified for implementation of the Plan and timescales would need to be reviewed to reflect this situation.  

The Corporate Equality Plan would become the basis of the Committee’s monitoring role and Members were asked to be sure that:

· Outstanding tasks from the Equality and Diversity Project Plan had been carried over;

· The content of the proposed plan meets the requirements of the Equality Standard for Local Government and the recommendations of the DIALOG report and;

· The format will provide an effective monitoring format for the Council. 

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
Acronyms had been used in the report, but there was no glossary explaining them, particularly in relation to initials allocated against who would be responsible for specific actions.  

(b)
Members referred to the fact that there was no budget for equality for this financial year.  They queried how some of the actions could be achieved without any budget and raised a particular concern in relation to action D6 – “Make all employment procedures consistent with current legislation and relevant codes of practice”.  Members were concerned that if the budgetary resources were not available to carry out this action by March 2007 the Authority would be vulnerable to claims from staff, former staff or potential staff, if legal requirements were not being met.

The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) and the Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) responded that in previous years the funding for Equality had been secured through a Category B carry forward request.  This has not happened for 2006/07.  It has been highlighted at an early stage as something to be addressed for the 2007/08 budget.  The normal Annual Budget for this work was £12,000 and Dr Gooding commented that Officers should be able to manage resources in such a way that they could carry out highest priority Equality and Diversity work for the Authority during this financial year.  He was confident that sufficient funding could be made available to ensure that statutory requirements are met and that the inclusion of the sum in the budget for future years would be addressed.

In relation to the action to make all employment procedures consistent with current legislation and relevant codes of practice, Dr Gooding advised that the he understood that this was being carried out as part of the Pay and Workforce Strategy work which would be completed by March 2008.  The Council’s policies and procedures were being reviewed against the required standards and this minimised any risks.  He advised that he would look at that specific point and ask the Head of Personnel and Development Services to provide an update for the next meeting of the Committee.

Dr Gooding commented that there was a constant need to review policies and practices to ensure that they were in line with all current legislation.

(c)
The Head of Policy and Performance Services then highlighted the importance of the Corporate Equality Group which would be a means of building capacity in order to deliver the Equality and Diversity Agenda and would spread responsibility for Equality beyond the Policy and Performance team.  The Chairman commented that the Corporate Equality Group, which was an Officer and Member Group, had not yet met.  He accepted the reasons why it had been deferred until October but stated that it should meet as soon as possible to ensure that the very important issues of Equality and Diversity are communicated and taken on board across the organisation at Officer and Member level.

(d)
The consultation and involvement of Minority Groups within the Community did not appear to have taken place and a Member asked what the issues and obstacles were to this consultation being carried out.

Ms Williams responded that relationships had not yet been built with some of the Groups who needed to be consulted.  There had been further delays due to officer sick leave.  However work had taken place with Officers from Community Services to establish a list of Community Groups to be consulted.  The absence of a budget for this year could also have an impact as there had been plans to fund a consultation event on a range of different policies and also to fund the designing and printing of questionnaires.  

Members recognised that there were reasons for the delays but commented that making contact with the relevant Community Groups was vitally important and should be progressed as quickly as possible.  The Committee had made suggestions at the previous meeting about using existing contact points within the community.  Ms Williams advised that Officers had been acting on these suggestions but that there was no set target date for establishing contact.

A Member suggested that voluntary groups could be involved in helping to contact the relevant Community Groups.

(e)
There was concern that slippage would mean that achievement of Level 2 of the Equality Standard for Local Government may not be achieved until the end of 2007/08.  The Council should really be aspiring to achieve Level 3 as soon as possible.   Members highlighted the need to look at the obstacles to making progress including the absence of a budget for this year and address these in order to progress the work.  

RESOLVED – (1)
That the Executive be informed that the Committee:

(a)
Notes with concern that there is no budget for Equality work within the current 2006/07 financial year and urges Officers to look at how the work can be funded for the remainder of this year and also at the setting of the budget for future years.

(b)
Has concerns about the slippage in achievement of target dates whilst recognising the obstacles that there have been to progress.

(2)  That the Deputy Chief Executive ask the Head of Personnel and Development Services to provide an update to the next meeting of the Committee on progress with ensuring that all employment procedures are consistent with current legislation and relevant codes of practice.

(3)
That the Committee receives an update on progress with implementation of the Corporate Equality Plan at an appropriate future meeting.







